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Water Reclamation Facility        

 The transporting of the reclaimed water filter from Lake Stevens to SunLand has been delayed 

due to very wet conditions at the Lake Stevens site.   This action has been rescheduled for June 

20th pending dryer conditions.     

   

 The owner of the used backup generator has given us a price that seems reasonable.  That 

equipment will be available sometime in July.  I’m working with Strait Electric to find the 

ancillary equipment necessary to incorporate the generator into our existing operations at the 

Well No. 1/ Reservoir/ Pressure Booster System location.     

 

 Following the SWD special meeting on May 28th Jim Gross and Marty Harper of BHC met with 

SWD personnel at the WRF to plan for the addition of the second reclaimed water filter.  We are 

awaiting direction from DOE as to how much engineering assistance is needed.  BHC has 

submitted the Engineering Report for the improvements to the SunLand WRF to Ecology and 

does not anticipate any changes or delay in approval.  The end of June is the estimate for 

receipt of that approval and letter to proceed with design and construction.      

 

 I am continuing to search for alternative receivers for the contents of the facultative lagoon.      

 

 

Meter Setters               

 Scott is installing meter setters primarily on Hurricane Ridge Drive and Leslie Lane.     



Water Consumption Metering Results    

 Readings from our water meters on occupied single family residential lots in SunLand for April 

are averaging 209 gallons per day.  The average daily consumption per connection is 204 gallons.   

The SG&CC facility has averaged 2376 gallons per day over the last 30 days, compared to a 

historical average daily consumption of 1014 gallons. 

 

   

Other      

     

 Sanford Irrigation has conducted irrigation system evaluations of small and large 

irrigation systems at SunLand.  They are in the middle of this project, but it looks like we 

will be getting a significant quantity of great information regarding these systems which 

will be invaluable in planning for water conservation in the future.    

 I spoke with Matt Ojennus of the Public Works Board regarding “Governor’s Executive 

Order 05-05”, and our requirements for Historical and Cultural Review, prior to starting 

any construction.  His response was that SWD has met the requirements of our PWTF 

loan and,Fund has been that he would send me an email to that effect. 

  

 

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 



 

    

   

   

  

 

       

 

  

 

 


